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Principal’s Message 

 
 

Calendar of Upcoming Events 
TERM 4  

Tuesday 24th October Parents & Citizens Association (P&C) General Meeting at 9.15am 
Georges River Public Speaking Finals 

Thursday 26th October  Kindergarten Transition Session 1. 

Monday 30th October    Band Information Night 

Wednesday 1st Novemeber SHOWCASE 

Thursday 2nd November Kindergarten Transition Session 2. 

Monday 6th November Year 6 Camp starts 

Thursday 9th November Year 6 Camp ends, happy campers return! 
 
 
  

 
Upcoming School Evaluation Community Forums – Wednesday 8th November 

Please note down Wednesday 8th November, which is the date of our follow up school evaluation 

community forums – the two forums on this day will be held at 9:15am and 6:30pm in the upstairs 

hall, E Block building.  

At these forums, we will further unpack and deepen our understanding of the concepts that were 

identified at the initial community forums and collected from staff and our students. These forums 

provide a great opportunity to provide feedback on the future directions of the school; We look 

forward to you being a part of this shared conversation. 

A summary of the feedback collected from the initial school community forums and information 

collected recently from our staff members will be shared at the October P&C meeting on Tuesday 

24th October in the Community Room at 9:15am. 

Developing a Community of Practice – 4C Learning 

As a school, we have been committed over the past three years to strategic directions within our 

school plan that focus on the process of embedding the 4C skills – Collaboration, communication, 

critical thinking and creativity. These skills are often referred to as C21 Learning Skills or Future 

Focused Learning skills. This has been a significant journey to date for our students, teachers and 

community members and one that we believe will still need to remain a priority into the future to be 

truly considered as embedded into our everyday practice and operation of the school. 

What we have also discovered is that a number of our other local schools have a similar focus 

around either the embedding of the 4Cs or more specifically an explicit focus on one or two of the 

4C skills. To that end, we have had a number of initial discussions and planning sessions with 
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members of the leadership teams of these schools to assess the viability of forming a Community of 

Practice. This Community of Practice would have a focus on the further development of explicit 

teaching practice and embedding of 4C learning, the assessment of this leaning for students and 

regular opportunities to share professional learning and best practice examples as a connected 

learning community. The other schools expressing an interest in the potential formation of this 

Community of Practice are Carlton Public School, Hurstville South Public School, Mortdale Public 

School and Illawong Public School. We anticipate that the possible gains from this connection with 

the other interested schools will bring benefits well beyond 4C learning for our students, teachers 

and school communities. 

 

Mr Chris Minns - Visit to the School 

The State Member for Kogarah, the Honourable Mr Chris Minns, will be visiting Hurstville Public 

School in the coming week. Mr Minns will be paying a visit to the school to meet members of the 

school’s leadership team, to discuss a range of matters related to the local area and to find out 

more about a number of the outstanding programs in operation at our school. We look forward to 

welcoming Mr Minns to Hurstville Public School.    

 

P&C Meeting Reminder – Tuesday 24th October, 2017 

A reminder that the October P &C meeting will be held next Tuesday, 24th October in the 

Community Room at 9:15am 

 

Student Invoices – Sent to families 

All student invoices for Term 4 have been sent to families. If you have not received a copy of the 

Term 4 Student Invoice, additional copies can be obtained from the school office or downloaded 

from the school website in the Notes 2017 section. 

 

Student Reporting – Term 4 

Student reports for Semester 2 will be sent home to all families on Wednesday 13th December, 

2017. If you have any concerns regarding your child, please make a time with your child’s 

classroom teacher to discuss these concerns.  

 
 
 
Mr Mark Steed – Principal 
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Sydney Kings Visit 
 
On Thursday 26th October, some of the Sydney Kings basketball players will be coming to visit our 
school. They will be entertaining staff and students in the afternoon on the basketball court.  
 
The afternoon of fun aims to bring Sydney kings game day experience to the school yard with five of 
the players taking on a team of our students in front of the entire school. There will be an MC, prizes 
and a range of opportunities for our students to get involved in the hour long event!  
 
The Sydney Kings are passionate about promoting the benefits of physical activity and assisting 
students in building a lifelong engagement with sport, particularly basketball. 
 
Hurstville Public School will provide a winning, dynamic school team of players from stage 3 who 
will be involved in the game playing the Sydney Kings Players. There will also be 2 students from K-
2 who will participate in the ‘half-time’ game. In addition, there will be a ‘Teacher Shoot Out’, where 
1 member of staff will take on one of the Kings players in a shoot-out. 
 
We look forward to a fun afternoon. 
 
Mrs Rebecca Ingram – Relieving Deputy Principal 

 
 
 
 
 

Supervision of Students Before and After School 
 
 
This is a reminder to all parents and carers that our school hours are 9.00am until 3.00pm. 
Between these times all students are expected to be at school and their attendance is marked 
accordingly. Please provide a written or verbal explanation if your child arrives late to school. 
 
To ensure our students are safe we provide direct supervision between the hours of 8.30am and 
3.15pm. Outside of those hours we expect parents or carers to make arrangements for the 
supervision of the children in their care. 
  
The only exceptions are when students are involved in extra-curricular activities, such as dance or 
PSSA team training. This is an agreed arrangement between parents and the teachers involved. 
 
We understand that there are rare and unforeseen circumstances when parents are delayed. When 
this occurs, we expect that you would attempt to make other arrangements for your children to be 
picked up and that you would notify the school of the changes. Please do not ask your children to 
meet you in the office foyer unless prior arrangements have been made. The office staff do not work 
beyond 3.15pm.  
 
We appreciate your support with this. 
 
 
Mrs Jenny Cooper – Acting Deputy Principal 
 

  From the Leadership Team 
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Early Stage 1-Kindergarten   
KS have been working very hard to transform our classroom into 
an Aquarium. Students have enjoyed listening to stories about 
different sea creatures, as well as learning about the importance 
of an Aquarium and how to care for sea animals. After 
brainstorming their favourite sea animals, each member of KS 
creatively designed their very own rainbow fish and also made a 
range of other sea creatures including turtles, seahorses, starfish, 
jelly fish and crabs. KS are very proud of what they have created 
together and are excited to begin working on their individual mini-
aquarium displays. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Ms N. Saad – KS Classroom Teacher 
 

 
Stage 1 
 
Year 2  

A big welcome back to our Year 2 students. Term 4 promises to be an exciting and eventful one. 
Some of the upcoming events include: 
Year 2 Swimming 
Our students will be attending swimming lessons in Weeks 7 & 8. This is such an invaluable 
experience and the Year 2 Teachers are encouraging all of our students to attend. The importance 
of learning to swim cannot be stressed enough, and can be a lifesaving skill. If you have a concern 
about paying for swimming, please make an appointment to see Mr Mark Steed, as we can offer 
financial assistance, if need be.  
Year 2 Funarama Excursion 

 

In The Classroom 
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As part of our end of term activities, the Year 2 students will be going to Funarama on Thursday 7 
December, and they are all looking forward to this day. 
 
 
Presentation Day 
To celebrate the successes of the 2017 educational year, our Stage 1 Presentation Day will be held 
at Sydney Boy’s Technological High School on Wednesday 13 December. 
Year 2 STEAM (Science, Technology, Engineering, Art, Mathematics) Group 
This semester, the Year 2 STEAM group have been working hard on their challenge to build the 
strongest bridge, made of straw, to cross a river that spans 30cm. 
It has been amazing to watch the students utilise their 4C’s skills (creativity, collaboration, critical 
thinking and communication) to design their bridge. In the coming weeks, we will be testing the 
strength of bridges, reflecting on our process and thinking about changing the design to make it 
better. What a great challenge! 
 
Mrs T Cowley - Assistant Principal  
 
 

 

Stage 3 
Year 5 
 
Medical Form Reminder 
 
If your child is attending the Year 5 Camp and you have not completed the mandatory online 
Medical form, please do so immediately. The forms were due on Monday 16th October. Please see 
details below for instructions. Please contact the school if you have any further questions or queries. 
Thank you for your assistance with this process. 
 
The online Medical and Consent form available at: 
 
https://sportandrecreation.nsw.gov.au/facilities/medicalandconsentform 
 
You will also need to input the following details when prompted. 
 
Booking Number 474897 
Booking Start Date 20/11/2017 
Booking Venue Berry Sport and Recreation Centre 
 
Failure to complete the form will mean your child cannot go on camp 
 
 
Information Session for Students and Parents 
 
An information session for students attending Year 5 camp will take place on Friday 27th October 
at 2pm. Parents are welcome to attend. Please see note attached for further information. 
 
 
 
Year 6 Camp 
 
Information Session for Students and Parents 
 

https://sportandrecreation.nsw.gov.au/facilities/medicalandconsentform
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An information session for students attending Year 6 camp will take place on Tuesday 24th 
October at 2pm. Parents are welcome to attend. Please see note attached for further information.  
 
 
 
 
Applications for Year 7 Entry to Selective high School in 2019 
 
Applications for Year 7 entry into selective high school in 2019 are now open.  
 
If you would like to have your child considered for Year 7 selective high school entry in 2019, you 
need to apply on the internet using a valid email address (not the student’s email address). 
 
Detailed instructions on how to apply online were provided to all year 5 students in  printed 
application information booklet. Information is also available at: 
 
 https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity- classes/year-
7.  
 
The application website opened on 10 October at https://education.nsw.gov.au/selective-high-
schools-and- opportunity-classes/year-7  and closes on 13 November 2017.   
 
You must apply before the closing date. 
 
We have asked all parents who want their child/ren to apply for entry into Selective High School in 
2019 to also complete the Intention to apply form and return it to school. This note is only an 
intention to apply and not an application form. An additional copy of this note is attached to the 
bulletin.  
 
Please contact the school if you have any further questions or queries. 
 
 
2018 Leadership team Information Session  
 
This Friday afternoon students in Year 5 will be provided information about applying for the 
Hurstville Public School Leadership team in 2018. Information will be provided on the roles and 
responsibilities of the leadership team and how nominations work. Students will be given a note to 
explain the process. A copy of that information is attached to this bulletin.   

 
Ms Mortimer - Assistant Principal  
 
Support Classes 
Welcome back to Term 4 for all our support unit students and families. We are pleased to welcome 
back Mrs Pollard to Green class and thank Mrs Wakelin for filling in for Mrs Pollard throughout term 
3. This term will be full of lots of exciting events. 
 
Living skills and Breakfast Club 
This term all our students will continue to participate in weekly cooking activities. These activities 
provide many learning opportunities and assist in the development of social skills as the children 
share a meal together. Breakfast Club will also continue every Thursday morning. All students in the 
Support unit are invited to come along to the living skills room to join in. A big thanks to Mrs Hatton-
Ward, Mrs Wilson and Mrs Sal who assist in the program weekly cooking up a delicious and 
nutritious breakfast.  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/selective-high-schools-and-%20opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/selective-high-schools-and-%20opportunity-classes/year-7
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Community Access 
This term Green class will continue their community access program on Thursday mornings. 
Parents are asked to ensure that students have their money and a shopping list prepared each 
week. If you have any concerns please see Mrs Pollard.  
 
Variety Club Excursion 
This term we have once again be invited to the Variety Club Christmas party. This is a fantastic 
event which the students thoroughly enjoy. The excursion will be on Tuesday 21st November and 
the note has been sent out as part of the Term 4 invoice.  
 
 
Mrs Nicole Moore – Assistant Principal 
 
Kindergarten Orientation Morning 
 
Last Thursday the Kindergarten students who are enrolling at HPS in 2018 came to visit the school 
with their parents and some grandparents. They listened to the current Kindergarten students sing, 
they met their big Year 5 buddies, they visited one of the Kindergarten classrooms and they went for 
a tour of the school. 
  
Our Transition program starts for these children next week. They will be attending on Thursday 
mornings for the next 3 weeks. During these sessions they will become familiar with the 
Kindergarten classrooms and participate in some activities with their Big Buddy. There will be 
information sessions for parents in the main hall while the students are in the classrooms. 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mrs Jenny Cooper - Acting Deputy Principal 

 
From the Library 

It is wonderful to see so many students from K-6 continuing such positive borrowing behaviours so 
early in the term. Many students are borrowing not only during class time but also during morning 
sessions and lunch time. Keep this up! 

 
 
Scholastic Book Club Procedures Reminder 
The most recent issue of Scholastic book club brochures has now been distributed to students. 
Book club orders are processed via LOOP on the Scholastic website. Parents and carers will need 
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to pay with a credit card online via the LOOP option as outlined below. Orders must be completed 
online by Wednesday of the following week (after brochure distribution). Unfortunately, late orders 
cannot be accepted.  
 
 
Procedures for LOOP payment: 

 Log-in to www.scholastic.com.au/LOOP  
 

 Click on ORDER in the top menu or REGISTER first to save your details for next time  

 Select your school and your child’s class  

 Add your child’s first name and surname  

 Enter the item number from the book club catalogues. You can order for multiple 
children at once. 

 All orders are linked directly to the school for submission to Scholastic. Books will still 
be delivered to your child’s classroom.  

 There is no need to return paper order forms or payment receipt details to school.  

 For a quick how-to-order video, log-in to www.scholastic.com.au/LOOP and click on HELP in 

the top menu. 

 Ms Wadley thinks you should read this book from the library: 
 
Shhh! Little Mouse  
 
Written by Pamela Allen, Illustrated by Sheena Knowles. 
 
The little, grey mouse is hungry but he faces serious consequences if he 
wakes the sleeping cat! Read Shh! Little Mouse to find out what 
happens! 
 

 
 Mr Philpott thinks you should read this book from the library: 
 
 
Bonnie & Sam, The Shadow Brumby 
 
Written by Alison Lester, Illustrated by Roland Harvey  
 
Best friends, Bonnie and Sam, love horses. They ride nearly every day 
and have the best adventures. Sometimes, in the mountains, Bonnie 
and Sam catch a glimpse of the wild bush horses, the brumbies. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Mr Philpott and Miss Wadley – Teacher/Librarians 
 
 
 

https://mybookclubs.scholastic.com.au/Parent/Login.aspx
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Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) 
 
At Hurstville Public School, our school expectations are  
Respectful Responsible Learners.  
 

This week the focus was on the All Settings and next week the focus will be on playground.  
Below is a list of expected behaviours in each of these areas. 
 

All Settings: 

 

Respect 
To be respectful, we: 

 

Keep hands to ourselves 
 

Wear school uniform 
 

Are polite and use manners 
 

Speak respectfully to others 
 

Respect others’ point of view 
 

Follow teachers’ instructions 
 

Accept differences 
 

Remove hats when entering a building 
 

Respect property and the environment 

Responsibility 
To be responsible, we: 

 

 Make safe choices 
 

Help others 
 

Come prepared and on time 

Learning 
To be learners, we: 

 

Do our personal best 
 

Are problem solvers 
 

Actively participate 

 

In the playground: 

Respect 
To be respectful, we: 

 
Cooperate with everyone 

 
Share equipment 

Responsibility 
To be responsible, we: 

 

 Wear a hat 
 

Sit down while eating 
 

Put rubbish in the bin 
 

Play safely in the correct area 
 

Line up when we hear the music 

Learning 
To be learners, we: 

 

Follow the rules of the game 
 

Encourage each other to join in 

 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) 
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To ensure consistency at home and at school, please take the time to discuss these expectations 
with your child. 

 
PBL Team 
 
 

 
 
 
The students listed below will receive their medal on Monday 23rd October 2017 at the whole 
school morning assembly. Congratulations! Parents are most welcome to see their child receive 
their award. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 The students listed below will receive their GOLD award at the morning assembly as well. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Our award system is as follows:                     

        5 Values in Action Awards (mixture) = 1 Bronze Award 
5 Bronze Awards = 1 Silver Award  

2 Silver Awards = 1 Gold Award 
2 Gold Awards = Medal 

 
Please keep awards in a safe place so that students can trade them in when they have achieved 
the next level of award. 
 
Mrs Jessica Maakaroun – Assistant Principal 

 

 

 
Band 
     
Thank you to all the parents who have returned the audition form to express 
interest in their child joining the HPS Training Band in 2018. We will be holding a 
parent information evening on Monday 30 October at 6pm in the school hall. This 
will provide you with lots of information about the band program. We also 
encourage you to read the Band Handbook in the Our School section on the school website as it 
outlines your child’s responsibilities if they choose to join the program.  
Traditionally, Training Band rehearsals have been run during school time, however from 2018, 
rehearsals will be held after school on Tuesday from 3.10 until 4.10pm 
 

 Richard Z. 2F  Angela C. 2L  Natalie S. 2/3M Tyla T-P. 5/6V 

 Dominic S. 2F  Corinna L. 2L  Phoebe X. 3A Eleena L. 6C 

 Dylan J. 2E  Hussein I. 2S  William Z. 4R Joy G. 6C 

 Denny S. 2I  Nanci Y. 2S Carolyn W. 5H  

  Values In Action Awards 
 

Sophie T. 2/3M Ryan F. 3D Emmaline X. 3B Isabella L. 4R     Marlene T. 5A   Cedric C. 6C 

  Extracurricular 
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Miss Danielle Scott – Deputy Principal 
 
 
     

Kelly H (from 4K) has been working hard with some Year 6 students to refine her winning 4C design. 
Thank you to the Year 6 students who have been working 
collaboratively with Kelly on her design. The students have met 
each other at lunchtimes and additionally worked on the design in 
their own time. Watch this space for the final version! 
 
This semester HPS teachers have been engaged in implementing 
a number of learning projects including Science, Technology 
Engineering Arts & Maths (STEAM) and Project Based Learning 
(PBL) that promote and employ the use of the 4Cs in addition to 
teaching syllabus outcomes. Below are some photos of wind 
turbines that Year 6 students created as part of their STEAM 
project. We were impressed with their application of Critical and 
Creative Thinking skills and their ability to work Collaboratively 
with each other. As a result, they understood the importance and 

purpose of wind turbines and produced a range of designs that successfully lifted a cup off the floor. 
 

 
 
Ms Mortimer 

 
 
 
 

Knitting Club News 
This year knitting club was started in term two on a Thursday lunch session with Mrs King. 
Throughout the year students from 3-6 have come and learnt how to knit. Many students have 
persevered with the difficult activity and become ‘pro knitters’. The students who completed their 
squares combined them to create some amazing blankets as shown below. The large blanket in the 
middle has been donated to the sick bay to comfort students that are feeling ill at school. The 
smaller blankets are being donated to the charity ‘CatRescue 901’. This charity rescues and 
rehabilitates cats and kittens that have found themselves without a home and places them in foster 
care to be socialised before finding ‘furever homes’. The rescue organisation is very excited as it is 
kitten season and the blankets will definitely put to good use. Well done knitters! 
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Mrs King – Co-ordinating Teacher 
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From the Office… 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

新生注冊入學時間 

每天上午 9:30 至下午 2:30 之間 
 

 
“New Enrolments” will be taken 
between 9.30 am  -  2.30 pm 
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Year 6 Camp 

 
INFORMATION SESSION 

 
An information session for children attending Year 6 Camp will be held on Tuesday 24th October 
2017 at 2:15pm. The session will take place upstairs in E-Block Hall and parents are more than 
welcome to attend. Teachers will outline what will be happening at camp, what children will need to 
bring and behaviour expectations. We look forward to seeing you there if you can make it. If 
not,children will be provided with all relevant and necessary information. 
 
Mr Pratt 
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